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“Finally, brethren,
PRAY FOR US,
that the word of the
Lord may have free
course, and be glorified,
even as it is with you”
(2 Thessalonians 3:1)
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Reaching Spain for the Glory of God!

January—March 2010
“Therefore, my beloved brethren, be ye steadfast, unmoveable,
always abounding in the work of the Lord,
forasmuch as ye know that your labour is not in vain in the Lord.”
1Corinthians 15:58

Dear Pastor,

It is a real delight for us to let you know about our work here in Spain. It is
our sincere desire that the Lord is blessing your lives and ministries. God is
really good.

Here and there we receive letters from our supporting churches letting us
know that they have to cut down some of their financial support. We want
to encourage all of them. We know that this time is difficult for everyone.
There have been times of abundance; if now we have to tighten our belts we
will do our part as well. Really, we understand. Four of the men in our
church have been unemployed for more than a year. Please, pray for them
as well. Their names are Josué, Miguel, Jesus, and Alex.

We are so glad that there is a nice group of people that have recently started
to learn piano. In our church we have an organ and a piano, but nobody
knows how to play them. Another young man from a nearby church comes
on Saturday mornings to teach some of our young people. I hope that
among the ones taking lessons, some will stick with it. Here is a picture of .
them. Pray for our future pianists.

We are now planning to visit some of the churches that we had to cancel last
year because of my mother-in-law’s passing away. We are going to be in the
US from the end of May to the end of July. We are trying to contact several
of our supporting pastors but have not been able to locate new phone num-
bers. If you have not heard from us, could you please email me your phone
number and current contact information? When we finish our furlough we
will visit our children and grand children, and Lord willing, we will meet
our fourth granddaughter. She is going to be named after my mother, Isabel.

We have just come back from a short trip to Oviedo in the Northwest part of
Spain. My wife had been invited to speak in a special ladies” meeting. Sev-
eral ladies from our church came with us.

Fina has been teaching the children in the Sunday School hour. There are
some who are faithful every Sunday and some are not. In the picture, you
see only those that come faithfully. Pray for the others and their parents
that they may see the need we all have to come faithfully.

The Lord is so good to us! He is raising a man in our church who is starting to speak
from the pulpit. He has never done that before. We have the custom of reading a
Psalm at the beginning of the Sunday morning service, and then sharing some
thoughts from it. Last February, I decided to give this opportunity to him and he is
doing a good job. Maybe he is going to be a future preacher for our church. Please,
pray for Miguel.

Finally, dear brethren, receive our gratitude for all the efforts you are doing for us. We
acknowledge that you are sacrificing to give us your financial support. Please, do not g
forget to pray for us. We need your prayers.

Our Christian love is with you. May God bless you as you are being a blessing to others.
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